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NEWSLETTER NO. 3 

 
Hello fellow Y’s Menettes and Y Service Club – Women members, 

 

I’m hoping 2020, for many of you, has started with you all safe and well. As the disasters of our summer 

season finally look to being contained, I hope the community rebuilding process is successful for all. 

 

Annual Picnic 

While I was unable to attend the picnic this year, I believe the evening was a wonderful one shared with 

over 50 in attendance. Many thanks to Joyce Lowe for hosting the evening at her old family home and 

sharing the history of the home with everyone present. 

 

Bereavements 

My condolences are extended to the members of the Eaglehawk Club after the very recent passing of one 

of their Charter Members, Ida Wright. Ida passed away just shy of her 94th birthday. She was a valuable 

member and friend to all in her club and I’m sure many of you have fond memories of Ida from weekends 

away and other Y Women events. 

I also extend condolences to Marj and Ted Bullow, Eaglehawk Club, after the tragic passing of their 

granddaughter, Amber, in Queensland. May they both Rest in Peace. 

 

WWCC – Working with Children Checks 

Thank you to those clubs who have already forwarded WWCC details for their members to me. I am still 

yet to receive quite a number so I would appreciate this happening before the AGM in July so that I can 

include this information on our register. 

Here is the link to start the application process: https://wwcv.auspost.com.au/ 

You will need your Drivers Licence and Medicare card to use as proof of identity. 

 

Annual Weekend Away 

I look forward to seeing many of you at our weekend away, Friday 1 May – Sunday 3 May, at Camp 

Wyuna, Queenscliff. With the theme of ‘Superheroes’, a fun filled weekend should ensue. Who is your 

Superhero?? 

Payment of $185 is due to the Eaglehawk Club by 14th April. 

Kangaroo Flat and Eaglehawk Clubs, please remember to bring the coveted trophies to the weekend away. 

I am aware that one of the trophies is in the Bendigo/Lansell meeting room so I will bring this along. 

 

Annual AGM in July 

A reminder that Kangaroo Flat will be hosting this year’s AGM. Details will be sent to clubs closer to the 

date. 
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Positions Vacant 

I am seeking nominations for the positions of Regional Director and Regional Treasurer. Glenys and I will 

be finishing our terms in June 2020 and we need to have successors in place. I urge all of you to consider 

taking on either of these roles. The roles do not take up too much of your time and are not very arduous. If 

your club has someone in mind, please make contact with them, ask the question and put in a nomination 

form (if they accept). I look forward to receiving many nominations!!! 

 

International Project 

International Project Coordinator, Joy McNamara, has sent an update regarding our project. Please see her 

report below. 

 

International Donations 

A reminder to please get your International donations to Regional Treasurer Glenys by the end of May so 

that she has time to send them overseas. 

Club Report Forms 

Club secretaries will soon receive the annual club reporting forms. I ask they be returned to me no later 

than April 30th. I appreciate your anticipated cooperation with this. 

 

New Member 

Congratulations to the Kangaroo Flat Club for inducting a new member. Welcome Robyn Davies to the Y 

Service Club movement. We hope you enjoy the fun and fellowship of belonging to a wonderful club. 

 

Kind Regards, 

Michelle Janssen RD  

 

  



 

 

 

 


